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Cedar Point Wind Power Project 
Notice of Proposed Project Change 
Suncor Energy would like to inform you that the Cedar Point II Limited 
Partnership has submitted requests to the Ontario Ministry of Environment and 
Climate Change (MOECC) to amend the Cedar Point Wind Power Project 
Renewable Energy Approval (REA) in the following areas: 

1. An administrative name change from Suncor Energy Products Inc. (SEPI) 
to Cedar Point II Limited Partnership (CP II LP) on the REA to the Cedar 
Point II LP.  

 This requested amendment is to reflect Suncor’s partnership 
agreement with NextEra Energy Canada announced in early 2015.  

2. A proposed increase to the construction dewatering allowance, as 
outlined in Condition H1 of the REA associated with turbine foundation 
construction at turbine locations. 

 This requested amendment is in response to water accumulations 
at turbine foundation locations.  

3. A text amendment in the REA to remove all references to MVA (Mega-
Voltage Ampere) ratings associated with the single transformer proposed 
for the project.  

 This requested amendment is a precautionary measure in the event 
that we cannot use our primary transformer and seeks the ability for 
the REA to permit the use of a spare transformer. The spare 
transformer would meet or be below the sound power levels of the 
primary transformer which are specified in Schedule B of the REA for 
Transformer Substation 1 (TS1).  

Note: TS1 in Schedule B of the REA currently limits maximum sound 
power to 103.6 (dBA) for 110 MVA for TS1.     

Your feedback is important to us. Should you have any further questions or 
concerns, please email us at cedarpoint@suncor.com or phone 1-866-344-0178.  


